
STATE OF ILLINOIS 
 

DEPARTMENT OF 
FINANCIAL AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION 

 
Division of Banking 

  

  
 

P R O C L A M A T I O N  
 

WHEREAS, the Division of Banking finds that on December 29, 2017, a significant 
weather emergency occurred affecting several branch offices of Heartland Bank and Trust in 
Illinois, suspending normal operations of the following locations (collectively, the “Branches”): 

 
401 West Main Street, Lexington, Illinois 61753 
801 East Cemetery Avenue, Chenoa, Illinois 61726 
3501 West War Memorial Drive, Peoria, Illinois 61615 
179 East Courtland Street, Morton, Illinois 61550 
100 East Dakota Street, Spring Valley, Illinois 61362  
99 North Elm Street, El Paso, Illinois 61738 
108 North Main Street, Eureka, Illinois 61530 
1821 South Main Street, Eureka, Illinois 61530 

 
NOW THEREFORE, pursuant to Section 2 of the Banking Emergencies Act [205 ILCS 

610/2], the Division of Banking authorizes each Branch of Heartland to close for all or part of 
the normal business days of December 29, 2017, and thereafter, until such time as normal 
business operations are no longer affected by the emergency. 
 
Dated this 3rd day of January, 2018. 
      
DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION  
OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS 
BRYAN SCHNEIDER, SECRETARY 
 
 
 
_______________________ 
KERRI A. DOLL 
Director  


	STATE OF ILLINOIS
	DEPARTMENT OF
	FINANCIAL AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION

	Division of Banking
	Dated this 3rd day of January, 2018.

